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Soviet Union and Mr . Kosygin's return visit to Canada last year
did not signal a departure in Canadian policy but rather a
logical step in a process, taken at the right time, the time
when the Soviet Union was clearly signalling its wish for better
relations with the countries of the West, not least with the two
great states of North America - Canada and the United States .

By finding, after a long, delicate and demanding
process of negotiation a formula for recognition of the People's
Republic of China, Canada broke the log-jam and opened the way
for Peking to take the China seat in the General Assembly an d
on the Security Council . This is not just the Canadian view, it
is a view held widely in the world .

The bi-polar world with the United States at one
pole and the Soviet Union at the other has passed into history .
It was going already as contacts between East and West multiplied
and as confrontation gave way to the phase of negotiation that
may yet usher in an era of co-operation . The arrival of China
on the world scene presents us with a triangle of forces . Mr .
Chou En-lai has said that China's intentions are peaceful .
China is determined, horaver, to become a major nuclear power .
China has publicly repudiated the super-power role . But at the
United Nations and in the t•rorld at large this role is being
accorded to it .

Whatever China's relative position in economic or
military terms and hoY:ever the Chinese leaders see their own
role on the international scene, China is already a super-power
politically . This is a result, as I have suggested, of a
consensus of world opinion . It would appear that China is
seeking a position of leadership in the third world, the world
ôf the former colonies and developing countries . This is a
development that must be watched carefully . A aulti-polar world
may not be much safer or easier to live in than the bi-polar, but
it is more realistic . Without the participation of China the
nations of the world could not posaibly reach agreements on
security, disarmament and arms control or nuclear testing that
would be universal in application . With China in the equation
at least it is possible, if not in the short run very probable .

Voices have been raised on our shared border, crying
that reciprocal visits with the Soviet Union, the Protocol on
Consultations we have with that country, our recognition of the
Peking Government and the support we gave to bringing the
People's Republic of China into the United Nations indicate a
move away from our traditional friends and the beginnings of
anti-Americanism . This is absurd . Canada has always sought
diversification in its international relationships, to play its
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